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Darlene	Kramer	Dusza

Jan.	1956	~	May	2016

Our	chapter	is	deeply	saddened	and	at	

a	profound	loss	with	the	death	of	TCF	

Quakertown	Chapter	Leader	Darlene	

Dusza	on	May	5.

Darlene	helped	to	re-build	the	

Quakertown	Chapter	after	the	death	of	

her	daughter,	Michelle	Dusza,	in	2001.	

She	was	the	heart	and	soul	of	our	

chapter.	She	was	our	rock.	She	was	our	

light.	She	was	our	sister.

Please	be	patient	as	our	Steering	

Committee	navigates	through	the	

leadership	change	at	the	same	time	we	

deeply	grieve	Darlene's	death.

The	mission	of	The	Compassionate	Friends:	When	a	child	dies,	at	any	age,	the	
family	suffers	intense	pain	and	may	feel	hopeless	and	isolated.	The	
Compassionate	Friends	provides	highly	personal	comfort,	hope,	and	support	
to	every	family	experiencing	the	death	of	a	son	or	a	daughter,	a	brother	or	a	
sister,	or	a	grandchild,	and	helps	others	better	assist	the	grieving	family.

Quakertown Chapter
PO Box 1013
Quakertown, PA 18951
Chapter Info Line: 215-536-0173
email: tcfquakertownchapter@verizon.net
website:  www.tcfquakertownpa.org

We	talk.	We	listen.	We	share.	We	care.
Our	Support	Group	Meetings	are	the	2ⁿ9	Tuesday	of	every	month	at	St.	
Luke's	Quakertown	Hospital,	1021	Park	Ave.,	Quakertown,	in	the	Taylor	
Conference	rooms	A	&	B	on	the	ground	Mloor	of	the	professional	wing.	
Meetings	are	7:30	-	9	PM.	
No	need	to	register.	No	fees	or	dues.	Just	come	as	you	are.

Chapter	Leader:	
Ginny	Leigh-Manuell

Treasurer:	Mary	Ann	Kulp
Secretary:	Barbara	J.	Reboratti

Steering	Committee:
Donna	Hesse

MaryAnne	Macko

Linda	Stauffer

Theresa	Sitko

Nancy	Eisenhart

Carol	Graham

Lynette	Lampmann

Remembrance	&	Thank	You	
Cards:
Lynette	Lampmann								

Kelly	Logan

Mary	Ann	Kulp														

Nancy	Eisenhart

Ginny	Leigh-Manuell						

Jennifer	Pini

Eastern	PA	Regional	
Coordinators
Ann	Walsh	tcfeastrc@yahoo.com

Bobbie	Milne		mcYly423@aol.com

TCF	National	OfMice:	
877-969-0010

www.compassionatefriends.org

The	Compassionate	Friends	is	a	
nationally	renowned	501	C	(3)	
non-proMit	organization	with	700	
chapters	in	the	US.		All	donations	
are	tax	deductible.

"Sometimes	when	one	person	
is	missing,	the	whole	world	

feels	depopulated."

~	Alphonse	de	Lamartine

Serving	Upper	Bucks	and	Montgomery	Counties

June 2016

Next Meeting June 14th

mailto:tcfquakertownchapter@verizon.net
mailto:mcfly423@aol.com
http://www.compassionatefriends.org


Self-help Program
The Compassionate Friends, Inc. is a mutual assistance, self- 
help organization offering friendship, understanding, and hope 
to bereaved families. Anyone who has experienced the death of 
a child of any age, from any cause is welcome. Our meetings 
give parents an opportunity to talk about their child and about 
their feelings as they go through the grieving process. There is 
no religious affiliation. There are no membership dues. The 
purpose of this support group is not to focus on the cause of 
death or the age of the child, as it is to focus on being a 
bereaved parent, along with the feelings and issues that evolve 
around the death experience of a child.

To Our New Members
Coming to the first meeting is the hardest, but you have nothing 
to lose and everything to gain!. Try not to judge your first 
meeting as to whether or not The Compassionate Friends will 
work for you. At the next meeting you may find just the right 
person or just the right words said that will help you in your grief 
work.

To our Members who are further down the "GRIEF 
ROAD"
We need your encouragement and your support. Each meeting 
we have new parents. THINK BACK - what would it have been 
like for you at your first meeting if there had not been any 
TCF"veterans" to welcome you, share your grief, encourage 
you and tell you, "your pain will not always be this bad, it really 
does get better!"

Information Regarding Our Meetings
PLEASE don't stay away from a meeting because the topic 
scheduled does not interest you. We are here is discuss 
whatever is on your mind, we don't stay on the topic only. This 
is YOUR group and we are here for each other. You do not 
have to talk at meetings. We welcome your participation in our 
group but it is not a requirement. Coming to listen to the others 
is Okay too. Re-member also that our meeting is open to adult 
siblings, grandparents, or adult family members such as aunts 
or uncles.

Support Group Meetings
We are so sorry for the cause that brings us together. It takes 
courage to attend a Compassionate Friends support group 
meet¬ing. We understand how it feels to walk into a room of 
strangers and share personal feelings, especially when you are 
in so much pain. At your first meeting, we hope you find care, 
support, un¬derstanding and a group of friends to share with. 
Truly, there are no strangers among compassionate friends.

As a reminder to families that would like to attend a support 
meeting. Please allow yourself at least 3 or 4 meetings of 
attend¬ance to determine if they are for you. It may take a few 
meetings before your able to talk about your loved one and that 
is under¬standable. What you say at our meetings is kept in the 
meeting, you can cry, hug, talk about how you are feeling freely. 
Our meet¬ings are for parents, grandparents and siblings in 
grade 9 or above and adult siblings.

Your Friends at TCF Quakertown Chapter

Library Books
We have a nice library of books for our members to check
out and read and return them back to our library. A 
problem
we currently have is that some books have not made their
way back to our library and our library is shrinking. If you
have checked out a book or magazine from our library and
are done reading it won't you PLEASE return it to us at our
monthly meetings. If you are not able to make the meeting
you may mail it back to us or have someone else return it 
to us. Also, if you have any books that would help other 
grieving families through their journey and would like to 
donate them to our library please give them to our 
librarians.

Newsletter Errors and Omissions
For any errors or omissions please contact Linda
via email at kt4ever@mac.com with the error and the 
correction for the next month newsletter.
Please remember we are all volunteers and grieving

About This Newsletter
This newsletter comes to you courtesy of The 
Compassion-ate Friends, Quakertown Chapter with the 
hope that it will be a helpful resource for you on your grief 
journey.
If you no longer wish to receive the newsletter please 
con¬tact the newsletter editor by phone 215-536-0173;
or email: tcfquakertown@gmail.com
PLEASE NOTE: If you are moving or your email has 
changed please notify the newsletter editor so that we can 
update your information and you continue to receive the 
newsletter. If the newsletter is returned to us either via mail 
or your email bounces back and you have notified us you 
will be removed from the mailing list.
Newsletter submissions:
Submit articles and poetry to the editor by the 15th of the 
proceeding month. Include the author's name & your 
contact information. You may mail to our PO Box 1013, 
Quakertown PA 18951 or email as a pdf file or word 
document to: kt4ever@mac.com
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She walks in beauty, like the night 
Of cloudless climes and starry skies; 
And all that’s best of dark and bright 
Meet in her aspect and her eyes; 
Thus mellowed to that tender light 
Which heaven to gaudy day denies. 

One shade the more, one ray the less, 
Had half impaired the nameless grace 
Which waves in every raven tress, 
Or softly lightens o’er her face; 
Where thoughts serenely sweet 
express, 
How pure, how dear their dwelling-
place. 

And on that cheek, and o’er 
that brow, 
So soft, so calm, yet eloquent, 
The smiles that win, the tints 
that glow, 
But tell of days in goodness 
spent, 
A mind at peace with all below, 
A heart whose love is innocent!

 by Lord Byron
In memory of Katie

Shared in loving memory of my sons 
in Spirit, Chris and Matt.

…..even after all this time, the  
memory of you & your spirit & 
your smile still flood my heart 
with light……..the darkness of 
the pain is nothing compared to 
the colors of you

Lexi Behrndt

Tony Kulp Eric Smith

Katie Stauffer

Chris Trauger
Matt Trauger
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THANK YOU THANK YOU
Thank you to, Linda Ervin, Nancy 
Eisenhardt, and Beth Horwin for providing 
our April refreshments. They do this in 
remembrance of their children, Eric 
(Linda), Kelly (Nancy), Tyler (Beth).
If you would like to provide refreshments in 
remembrance of your loved one at a 
meeting please contact Carol Graham at 
215-538-3651. You may also sponsor 
refreshments for a meeting for a fee of S40 
or more depending on what you would like 
and the hospital's catering service will set 
up and provide the drinks and refreshments 
for the evening. This can be split between 
more than one family each month.

A special thank you to Mary Ann Kulp, 
Nancy Eisenhart, Lynette Lampmann, 
Ginny Leigh-Manuel I, Kelly Logan and 
Jennifer Pini for the Remembrance and 
Thank you cards that you receive. They do 
this in remembrance of their children/ 
siblings, son, Tony (MaryAnn), daughter, 
Kelly (Nancy), son, Shawn (Lynette), son. 
Brian (Ginny), and brother, Jason 
(Jennifer), Kelly does it in remembrance of 
all those who have gone too soon. An 
appreciated Thank You to our members for 
helping to set up and tear down for our 
meetings, they do this in remembrance of 
their children and siblings. A special thank 
you to St. Luke's Hospital for providing us 
with our meeting rooms each month.

Thank you to, Betty and Charlie 
Hottenstein, for taking on the monthly task 
of assembling our monthly newsletters for 
mailing, they do this in remembrance of 
their daughter. Tracy Hottenstein.

Thank you for your Love Gifts and Support
We the parents and families of the 
Quakertown Chapter of Compassionate 
Friends would like to send a special Thank 
You to the following donors. Without their 
generosity in giving to a good cause we 
would not be able to continue
reaching out to newly bereaved parents 
and families with our Outreach packet and 
newsletters.
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Hospitality Committee : Carol Graham
Nancy Eisenhart
Committee Members:
Donna Hesse Linda Stauffer MaryAnne 
Macko

Newsletter and Website -
Linda Stauffer kt4ever@mac.com

Public Relations
Barbara Reboratti, Linda Stauffer

Chapter Librarians: Theresa Sitko I Linda 
Ervin

Email - Telephone Friends

Barb Reboratti - daughter, Allison

death- result of crime 215-538-0941
newswriter@comcast.net

Jennifer Pinl sibling, Jason
death - suicide 215-828-3810
dance140@hotmail.com

Crystal Hunter-sibling, Justin
death - medical condition
crys.hunter@gmail.com
Donna Hesse - daughter, Kisha death - 
result of auto accident 
dmhesse150@vahoo.com Anne and Craig 
Landis - son, Marc death - result of suicide 
215-536-5143

Collection of Redners Save-A-Tape program

Mail your register save-a-tape slips to our PO 
box to help our chapter. You may black any 
debit / credit card numbers, but do not black 
out the dollar amounts. Remember to use your 
Pump Perks card for the save-a-tape program. 
Send complete sales receipt.

PRINTER INK CARTRIDGES
STOP don't throw them away... Save your 
empty ink cartridges and give to our chapter 
for recycling. We earn rewards for recycling 
them and can purchase paper and other items 
to help cut the costs of printing the 
newsletters, programs for events etc... Bring 
to a meeting or an event in a plastic bag and 
give to Ginny

A Father’s Attitude
My son began learning how to be a father when 

I married my husband. Once it was just the two of 
us….Todd and me. Then it was the three of us. Todd, 
John and me. The dynamics shifted, yet they 
strengthened for each of us. My husband took Todd on 
special trips...skiing in Colorado, fishing in Canada, 
deep sea fishing in the Gulf. But he also gave him time. 
Together they worked on building our new home. Todd 
learned how to use a hammer, a saw and a
screwdriver at the age of 10. John and Todd spent 
thousands of hours working on cars together and going 
to car shows.

But most importantly, John taught Todd what a 
father is. Once, when Todd’s son was complaining 
about how unfair life was, Todd sat back and talked 
with him. “Some people’s glasses are half full, some 
are half empty, but Buddy, your glass is always bone 
dry. Why is that?” No answer was forthcoming. So Todd 
explained to him that it was all in attitude. “Look at your 
Papa John. Each day he wakes up happy. He doesn’t 
complain. He does what he has to do, and he always 
has something positive to say to everyone. Life isn’t 
always easy for him. He just makes it look that way. It’s 
an attitude, Bud. You need to learn that life will be 
tough sometimes. Other times it will be good. Life is 
how you perceive it. That’s one of the most important 
lessons your Papa John taught me. Think about it.”

Now, John and I are facing the fifth Father’s 
Day since Todd died. I always get him a card and let 
him know that he was a great father whose contribution 
enriched my son’s life very deeply. John gave of 
himself. He brightened Todd’s days, broadened his 
horizons and tempered his attitude. Todd learned that 
men do cry, that women need to be told that they are 
loved and that children are a wonderful gift. So, once 
again this year, I will thank John for bringing so much 
dimension and pure love into my beautiful son’s life and 
remind him that little
boys become good fathers because of their role models 
and that life is truly about attitude. 

Annette Mennen Baldwin
In memory of my son, Todd Mennen

TCF, Katy, TX

GRADUATION—A TIME TO 
REMEMBER

I was driving down the road the other day, thinking of 
how the retail market makes any event an opportunity 
for revenue. Graduation seems to fall into that category, 
with cards and gifts for every Graduate. This time of 
year reminds me that my graduation from high school 
was a bittersweet time.

Really, it was the first time I had “surpassed” my older 
brother, David, in anything significant. I turned the age 
that he was when he died, 18, in the beginning of my 
senior year of high school. That year was difficult for 
me, as I felt that I was getting to move past where he 
had been cut short. Graduation day was no exception. I 
was happy to be getting out of high school, and looking 
forward to that coming August when I would go to 
college. But why was I getting to do these things, and 
not David? What made me so special that I got to stay 
here and experience these things? I still am not quite 
sure of the answer to those questions.

Graduation from high school was really just the first of 
many events which I have gotten to experience that 
David never will. College graduation, my wedding, and 
the birth of my two children are examples. And for me, 
each event has been a bit bittersweet.

The good news is this: that while time does make it 
easier to bear day-to-day activities without your sibling, 
each major event in your life presents itself as a new 
opportunity to remember your brother or sister, as well. 
For me, figuring that out was a huge relief, as it meant 
that my fear of forgetting David was not something I 
needed to worry about any more. His memory is just as 
alive for me today, 15-1/2 years later, as it was when I 
took that walk across the stage to accept my high 
school diploma.

Amy Baker Ferry
TCF Heart of Florida Chapter

In loving memory of my brother, David

mailto:newswriter@comcast.net
mailto:dance140@hotmail.com
mailto:crys.hunter@qmail.com
mailto:50@vahoo.com
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Destani Osborne, daughter of Sabrina Snyder, 
granddaughter of Mary Miller,  6/2
Matt Trauger, son of Mary Anne Mack & Mike Hamilton, son 
of Jim Trauger, grandson of Dolly Bibic,  6/2
Jessica Gallagher, daughter of Ron & Robyn Gallagher,  6/3
Yvonne Basler, daughter of Maria Spires,  6/6
Ashley Nemec, granddaughter of Margo Staats,  6/6
Michelle Dusza, daughter of Steve Dusza & Angel Darlene 
Dusza, sister of Jenn Geib,  6/7
Christopher Harrison, son of Betty Harrison,  6/7
Adrian Paul Mann, son of Joyce Mann & Kurt Pfitzer,  6/9
Crystal Cordero, daughter of Linda & Rich Ervin,  6/10
James Donnelly, Jr., son of James & Alice Donnelly,  6/10
Christine McGhee, daughter of Dawn McGhee,  6/10
Bobby McCans, son of Dorothy & Charles McCans,  6/11
Wyatt Gansz, infant son of Marc & Melissa Gansz,  6/13
Joey Acker, son of Anne Marie Acker, brother of Jamie 
Russo,  6/14
Skylar Kauffman, daughter of Heather Gebhard & Eric 
Kauffman, granddaughter of Pam Gebhard, Carol & Spencer 
Kauffman,  6/14
James Gabriel Geib, son of Jim & Helen Geib,  6/15 – 6/22
Keith Heckler, son of Emma & Lamar Heckler,  6/15
Courtney Isabella, daughter of Anthony & Michelle Isabella,  
6/15
Colleen O’Connell, daughter of Jay & Barbara Keeley, 
mother of Ashlee,  6/15
Anna Nicole Fowler, daughter of Rita Armstrong, sister of 
Nick Penecale, granddaughter of Matilda Hamilton,  6/16
Eric Stillings, son of Kirt & Joyce Stillings, grandson of Jon & 
Miriam Myers,  6/16
Kevin Marc Bannon, son of Jan & Kevin Bannon, brother of 
Aimee,  6/19
Kathleen Ryan, daughter of Jane Pontes,  6/22
Joseph & Donald Vincente, sons of Christine & Donald 
Vincente,  6/23
RandyAngstadt, son of Paul & Barbara Angstadt,  6/24
Katie Stauffer, daughter of Carl & Linda Stauffer, sister of 
Chrissy,  6/24
Brett Stebulis, son of Barbara & Leonard Stebulis,  6/26
CallieMae Derstine, daughter of Lucy & Mike Derstine,  6/27
Peter Angstadt III, son of Peter & Lynette Angstadt,  6/29
Kareem Mitchell, son of Jacquie Mitchell,  6/29
Christian Carrion, son of Ahmed & Maybeth Carrion,  6/30
Gabriel Krotzer, infant son of Steven & Heather Krotzer,  
6/30-6/30

Christopher Bennetsen,  son of Catherine & Steven 
Bennetsen, grandson of Hilda Bennetsen, 6/2
Jake Guzewicz, son of Bill & Rhonda Guzewicz,  6/2
Peter Plant, son of Steven & LouAnn Wilkinson, brother of 
Rachael,  6/2
Aaron Young, son of Perry & Susan Young,  6/4
Joani Johnson, David & Donna Freeman,  6/9
Scott Naber, son of Anje Naber,  6/10
Anthony Perno, son of Cathy Perno,  6/10
Kevin Cannon, son of Barb Cannon,  6/11
Eric Smith, son of Ross & Mary Smith, brother of Ashley,  
6/12
Katey Blasé, daughter of Gail Blasé, sister of Hillary Blase,  
6/13
Wyatt Gansz,  infant son of Marc & Melissa Gansz,  6/14
Roger Jones,  brother of Sara & Bert Jones,  6/14
Scott Smakula, brother Shawn Smakula; grandson of Naomi 
Shaw,  6/16
Donald Hockenberry, son of Richard & Sharon 
Hockenberry, brother of Richard & 
Jill Hockenberry, Susan & Tim Buehrle,  6/17
Benjamin Martin,  Kristine Fallows, brother of Rachel 
Whitely,  6/18
Steven Schrader, son of Michele & Gary Schrader,  6/18
David Bentz III, son of Kimberly Geonnotti,  6/20
Jason Roeder, son of Shirley Roeder, brother of Jessica 
Youtz  6/21
Joshua Adair, grandson of Lois Harner,  6/22
Paul Fowler, son of Matilda Hamilton,  6/22
James Gabriel Geib, son of Jim & Helen Geib,  6/22
Brandon Gilbert, son of Susan Gilbert,  6/22
Michael Patzuk Jr., son of Mike & Joesphine Patzuk,  6/22
Mario Pontecorro, son of Ellen Pontecorro,  6/22
William R. Wilson, Jr., son of William & Genevieve Wilson,  
6/22
Kevin Moran, son of James Moran,  6/23
Ashley Nemec, granddaughter of Margo Staats,  6/23
James Friendly, Jr., son of Petra & James Friendly, Sr.,  
6/24
Jamie Place, son of Kathleen Place, 6/24
Anthony Lounolo, son of Anthony Lounolo,  6/25
Danielle Mesaros,  daughter of Sheila Haub,  6/25
Christopher Parker, son of John Parker, Jr.,  6/25
Donald Simpson,  son of Judy Kostenbauder, grandson of 
Harold & Joyce Miller,  6/26
Adian Bacchus, grandson of MaryLou Miller,  6/27
Christopher Trauger, son of Mary Anne Macko & Mike 
Hamilton, son of Jim Trauger, grandson of Dolly Bibic,  6/27
Glen German, son of Albert & Betty German,  6/28
Victoria Lieb, daughter of MaryJo & Tim Lieb,  6/28
Ashley Doyle, daughter of Brian Doyle,  6/29
Thomas Onraet,  son of Ruth & Maurice Onraet,  6/29
Kareem Mitchell, son of Jacquie Mitchell,  6/30
Bradley Rapp, son of Robert Rapp Jr.,  6/30

And all the children that will never be forgotten as we 
celebrate their lives and memories.

Our Children Remembered on 
their June birthdays and on the 
Anniversary of their deaths

Birthdays

Anniversaries



The Compassionate Friends
Quakertown Chapter
PO Box 1013
Quakertown, PA 18951

The Compassionate Friends Credo
                        We need not walk alone. We are The Compassionate Friends. 

We reach out to each other with love, with understanding, and with hope. 
The children we mourn have died at all ages and from many different 

causes, but our love for them unites us. Your pain becomes my pain, just 
as your hope becomes my hope. We come together from all walks of life, 
from many different circumstances. We are a unique family because we 

represent many races, creeds, and relationships. We are young, and we are 
old. Some of us are far along in our grief, but others still feel a grief so 
fresh and so intensely painful that they feel helpless and see no hope. 

Some of us have found our faith to be a source of strength, while some of 
us are struggling to find answers. Some of us are angry, filled with guilt or 
in deep depression, while others radiate an inner peace. But whatever pain 
we bring to this gathering of The Compassionate Friends, it is pain we will 
share, just as we share with each other our love for the children who have 
died. We are all seeking and struggling to build a future for ourselves, but 

we are committed to building a future together.  We reach out to each 
other in love to share the pain as well as the joy, share the anger as well as 

the peace, share the faith as well as the doubts, and help each other to 
grieve as well as to grow. 

We Need Not Walk Alone. We Are The Compassionate Friends.

Next Meeting June 14


